Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 13 January 2020
	Present
	Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Dick Riches, Russell Constable, Penny D’Souza, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Ruth Bennett, Alex Newman, Helen Farrell, Andrew Jackson, Tim Pullen

	Apologies
	Cathy Johnson, Simon Leo, Neil Bennett, Marie Mavale

	Minutes
	The minutes of the last meeting held on 18 November 2019 were approved as an accurate record. 

	Matters Arising
	There were no matters arising not included in the substantive agenda.

	Parent Volunteering
	Nigel has emailed William Livesey re minor electrical works (replacing old fluorescent light fittings) and is waiting for his reply.

Robin is doing a risk assessment and will liaise with Mike King to give him the list of tasks/checks, how often they need doing and a log book to record them.
The meeting clarified that the Accident Book is for recording any personal injury.  The Incident Book is for recording anything else that didn’t cause injury eg a tile falling off the roof but not hitting anyone.

Russell will look into getting No Unauthorised Access signs.

Jennifer may no longer be able to help on a Friday, so more help will be needed with Beavers.

	Financial
	Current account balance around £1000, with £1500 on deposit. The Explorers account has £800 approx.
Russell advised the meeting that he will be paying out £200 camp deposit next week.
Overdue subs need to be chased – Robin will liaise with leaders to see who has a genuine issue.

The meeting reviewed the proposed letter about the increase in subs. Nigel will add a sentence to the effect that parents should speak to Robin if the increase caused difficulties.

	Grants and Fundraising
	We need a quote to replace the gas pipework before we can apply for a grant.  Dick will get this in the next 2-3 weeks.

	GSL Report
	We still have a large waiting list of about 2 years.
At some point in the future we will be required to have a charitable outreach project. Robin and Andrew will look at refreshing our 4 year plan, and perhaps include some outreach.

	Building report
	There is low gas pressure at the appliance, but Dick can’t find anyone to investigate.  Suggested option is to move the meter to the foot of the building and run the pipework up the building (gas provider is responsible for the gas pressure as far as the meter). Dick will get three quotes to get the meter moved.  The meeting noted that this will require moving the boats in the yard.  Suggested scheduling is April/May/June.
The meeting agreed that once heating system is in place we should consider getting MEES Energy Efficiency Rating.

Door hinge guards have been fitted.

Planning permission for the back yard has been granted!

Andrew expressed his thanks to Robin and Martin for their help.

Heartiest thanks and congratulations to Andrew for persisting with the application and getting permission.

Paul will contact his clients who understand and can design drains and soakaways.

	Safety
	Nigel confirmed that our internet is provided with parental controls as default.
Russell will source a sign saying that tools and substances need to be put away after use.

The gas canister container was left open: Russell will get hasps replaced.

The trolley was put on its side to allow access along the side of the building.

	Any Other Business
	CARA will be planting bulbs just after the Half Mile Tree on Saturday 18th January.  Anyone turning up to help would be very welcome.
The CARA litterpick will be on 21st March.

Gigs:  Seals around the keels have gone.  Richmond Bridge Boathouses are the only source of repair.  This will probably cost around £1500 per gig – Robin will get a quote so Tim can apply for RN grant. 

	Future Dates
	The next meeting will be on 2 March 2020, NOT 9 March as previously stated.  This is so that Paul can attend.



